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March 21, 2019
The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:
This letter transmits a report in response to Ordinance 18789 that added a new section to King County Code, Chapter 2.16; 
The executive shall develop a reporting system for all Metro bus fare enforcement

activities and the new fare enforcement system. The executive shall use the data from the reporting system to develop a report by April 1,2019, and annually thereafter,that contains the following information:

A. For each RapidRide bus route, all other regular bus routes, and for total bus

service the executive shall provide data on the following:

1. The number of warnings issued for fare evasion and the number of people

that have received warnings by bus route;

2. The number of fare evasion citations issued and the number of that people

that have received these citations by bus route, this should include identifying the number of individuals that receive multiple citations during the reporting period and how many citations they received;

3. The number of citations resolved, showing the method used to resolve the

citations;

4. The number of people suspended as a result of fare evasion;

5. The number of criminal trespass charges issued to individuals as a result of fare evasion violations;

6. The report should also include data showing the demographics of persons issued citations, including but not limited to race, age, gender, income and housing status as available; and,

7. The report should also include performance measures showing the activities and effectiveness of the program outreach manager.
Changes made to King County Code authorized Metro to utilize alternative processes for administratively resolving fare evasion violations.  The new King County Metro Fare Violation Program was developed as the in-house program responsible for administering the new fare violation resolution processes developed by a work group comprised of community advocacy groups and stakeholders.   
 
Metro developed this new program in partnership with transit and community advocacy groups, fare enforcement officers, and other stakeholders. Advocacy groups included representation from Transportation Choices Coalition, Transit Riders Union, Puget Sound Sage, Seattle/ King County Coalition on Homelessness, and One America. Metro will continue working with these stakeholders to refine the program and to communicate with various hard-to-reach populations effectively.
Metro’s Fare Violation Program strives to advance King County’s Strategic Plan Mobility goal 4; to provide more equitable mobility access and reduce historic gaps.  This program is also helping to advance the goals for Safety and Justice, Health and Human Services and Efficient and Accountable Government through its emphasis on equitable and just outcomes, its efforts to help identify human service needs for the most vulnerable populations engaged through the program and its efforts to create efficiencies in administration of the resolution processes. 
The Fare Violation Program also upholds a number of King County’s Equity and Social Justice principles, most specifically the principles supporting access to safe and efficient transportation and an equitable law and justice system. Metro aims to minimize fare enforcement’s contribution to negative outcomes, and lasting future barriers, for some of King County’s most vulnerable residents by eliminating the chances for someone to enter a cycle of debt and court interactions over a fare evasion ticket. 
It is estimated that this report required approximately 36 staff hours to produce, costing $1,800. The estimated printing cost for this report is nominal. 
Thank you for your interest in this report. If you have any questions, please contact Cathy Jimenez, Fare Violation Program Manager, at 206-477-5905 or email cathy.jimenez@kingcounty.gov. 
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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